

J.N. Burnett Secondary School

5011 Granville Avenue, Richmond, B.C. V7C 1E6

Tel: 604-668-6478 / Fax: 604-247-0591

Principal: Mr. Doug Ratzlaff

Vice-Principals: Ms. Lynette Collins and Mr. Lester Leung

March 27th, 2022

Dear Burnett Parents, Guardians, and Students,

We are looking forward to the opening of school tomorrow after Spring Break. We hope that everyone has had a restful and relaxing time with family and friends. We have three months left in this school year and are hopeful that we can finish the school year focusing on student learning, engagement, and the many events and activities that make high school great while continuing to ease pandemic restrictions. Our school continues to have an excellent health and safety record with respect to Covid-19. We continue to work towards our goal of an inclusive, healthy, and engaged learning community for everyone in alignment with the Richmond School District's <u>Strategic Plan</u>.

I have attached several important documents for you and your family to review before returning to school. Please take the time to review them and explore the hyperlinks in the documents if you would like more detailed information. Here is a summary of the personal health protocols as of March 14th.

- Complete daily health check/stay home when ill (Health Check Health Check Guidance)
- Hand hygiene and respiratory hygiene are important throughout the day
- Vaccination is recommended for everyone who is eligible
- Mask wearing is a personal choice. Choice is supported and respected. Schools will
 continue to have masks available for students who would like to wear one.
- Respect personal space as much as possible

More detailed information on changes to the K-12 Health and Safety Protocols are available at <u>Provincial COVID-19 Guidelines for K-12 Settings Update</u>

As staff we are looking forward to seeing our students tomorrow. We very much appreciate your support as we have navigated the past two years together. Burnett Secondary is a great place to work, learn, and lead! Please do not hesitate to reach out to the school if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

D. Ratzlaff

Mr. D. Ratzlaff

Principal